
To: MayorLondonBreed@sfgov.org, bos.legislation@sfgov.org, chanstaff@sfgov.org, DorseyStaff@sfgov.org, EngardioStaff@sfgov.org, MandelmanStaff@sfgov.org, melgarstaff@sfgov.org, aaron.Peskin@sfgov.org, dean.Preston@sfgov.org, hillary.ronen@sfgov.org, ahsha.Safai@sfgov.org, stefanistaff@sfgov.org, waltonstaff@sfgov.org

February 2, 2024

Madam Mayor, Supervisors and Staff:

Re: I am writing you in support of the proposed resolution # 240065 in opposition to California Senate Bill No. 951.

Senator Wiener has been overly eager to set San Francisco up for special treatment lately. He added a late amendment to SB 423 requiring annual reviews on our progress toward meeting the HCD RHNA housing goals, while the rest of the state has 4 year reviews. 

Now he is threatening us with SB 951 that would redraw the California Coastal Commission zone along the Pacific coast in San Francisco to take control over our coastline, potentially opening it to unlimited development. Many fear that he intends to expand that control to the entire Pacific Coast. We need to stop this bill from moving forward.

Supervisor Peskin prepared a response to SB 951. Resolution 230065 was introduced at the Board of Supervisors Land Use Committee and is expected to go to the Full Board with positive recommendations. He has the full support of most of the neighborhood groups that are aware of the situation. We hope the Board of Supervisors will pass this unanimously to send a strong message to Sacramento that Senator Wiener’s actions against San Francisco are not appreciated by his constituents. He should know that we take his actions against us seriously.

Please support Peskin’s resolution # 240065 and oppose Senator Wiener’s SB 951.

Sincerely, 

Mari Eliza, Concerned San Francisco Citizen
zrants@gmail.com

